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PRESIDENT’S 
COMMENTS 

  
 Like many others I think 
when December appears on our 
calendar we begin to reflect in what 
was and what the new year will be 
like. Many of us will look at 
a  particular event or activity that 
brought us together and left us with 
a new experience and of how we 

want to reach out strengthen those relationships. We come 
together for a monthly membership meetings, the meetings 
of our wives group, our social gatherings, the pub crawl, 
our annual lobster feed, and last but not least our annual 
Christmas party. All these activities are the building blocks 
that bring us together to share common values and sup-
port the interest of each other. Our interests go beyond 
social activities. We received legislative updates prepared 
for the benefit of all of our members. Our scholarship com-
mittee works throughout the year to provide support for 
those looking for financial assistance.  
            That was our past, what is our interest in our fu-
ture. We know that our membership is not likely to grow. 
What we can do is to look for new ways that we can come 
together with activities that will enrich our lives.  One idea 
that comes to my mind is to set up some one day bus trips 
that we can travel throughout the local area visiting our 
forest, our mountains, and our seashores. There are op-
portunities for us to assist in service organizations like the 
food bank. The whole point is we don't want to live in the 
past, but we want to look forward to the future. I realize we 
all don't have the same energy levels that we once had. I 
know we have many other interests and obligations. But 
for us to remain as a strong and viable  organization, we 
need the active support and interest from all of our mem-
bers. I'm always open for your comments and input.  
 

 Major Kenneth Johnson, USAF, President  
408-466-6764 ~ kenthetraveler@gmail.com 
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MOAA BOARD of DIRECTORS MEETING 
 will be at the Santa Rosa Veterans building 

 in the Conference room. 
Tuesday, January 3, 2023, 11:30am.   

 Chapter members are always welcome at these meetings 

Thursday, January 26, 2023 
Buffet Luncheon at the  

EPICENTER in Santa Rosa 
11:00am ~ Dine at Noon 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Guest Speaker: Jack Tibbetts,  

Director St. Vincent De Paul 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 He will be speaking about the Homeless 
situations and what they are doing about it in 
Santa Rosa. 
 

PLEASE MAKE RESERVATIONS FOR DINING 
This is needed for head counts for meals 

 and making name tags. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
See page no. 5 for the Luncheon menu. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

SEE “Pub Crawl” on Page 4  
 

“GOOD SPEAKERS ARE NEEDED” 
Chapter members: 

 Who do you want to hear from? 
Please send your suggestions to  
Don Nowacki, (707)528-2895,  

or  by e-mail: nowacki@sonic.net  

 

 

“Sunshine Lady” 
 

Call Myrna Hurst, 707-468-0146,  
if you know of anyone in the chapter who  
might enjoy a get well or sympathy card. 

CHAPTER DUES FOR 2023 
 

 Chapter Dues are $25.00 and they are due 
January 1, 2023.  A notice was in the December 
MOAA VOICE.  There was also a mailing sent out 
to all Chapter member on our Roster that owe 
dues, with a return envelope.   
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Legislative Update- January 2023  
 
 General Comments: As we are in the “winter dol-
drums”, so to speak, in regards to our legislative activity, I 
have been reflecting on possible new directions in regards to 
these articles. However, I urge everyone to get involved in 
our advocacy effort with our legislators as well as with MOAA 
and CALMOAA. Pass any information on to all either through 
the MOAA Voice or by email - just get the word out! 
 Based on conversations with some of our members, I 
have a gut feeling that more information should be provided 
either through information passed on in the articles, or by ref-
erences to other websites for more detailed and more current 
information is available. Examples of these besides the 
MOAA magazine, include the CALVET website, CALMOAA 
website, and others. 
 
MOAA.ORG website is an excellent starting point. 
 
Though much information is available, it is almost essential to 
be either a Prime or a Life Member to have access to every-
thing on the MOAA website. There is wealth of information 
available with only a push of the finger. 

The News Letter keeps you up to date on as weekly ba-
sis if desired. Find this under the News and Info tab 
where you will be shown how to subscribe to this. I 
recommend a weekly letter due to this fast moving 
environment. 

Publications & Reports shows an extensive list of cur-
rent publications available to Prime and Life Mem-
bers. Take a look at the list. 

Webinars are listed under the Events tab and also pro-
vide the most current topics in the form of video con-
ferences. Well worth the time. 

Surviving Spouses Corner (sscomm@moaa.org) is a 
very important tab for those survivors and those who 
should be prepared for such a situation. Surviving 
Spouses formally were “Auxiliary Members”. MOAA’s 
Surviving Spouses Corner and CALMOAA’s Surviv-
ing Spouses Chair Kathy Prout. These are very dy-
namic spouses who advocate and “push out the 
word” to all. I suggest getting involved through 
MOAA’s Facebook page. Also, Chapter President 
Johnson will work to set up a meeting with Kathy for 
our members sometime during the coming year if 
possible. 

Legislative Advocacy provides an easy way to make 
your wishes known to your Congressperson or Sena-
tor . Just open the advocacy tab and it will guide you 
through the process which should not take more than 
a minute or two. Remember, our Legislators will only 
be inspired if you - their constituents - hear from you. 

 
VA.GOV website is possibly the next best site for information. 
There is an abundance of information on this website for all 
including survivors. 
 
WWW.CALVET.CA.GOV will give updates on the latest in 
this state. Unfortunately, there is no “one stop” solution for 
the many questions. 
 
State:  
Our legislative thrust in the next year will in the following top-
ics. 
 Exemption of Military Retirement from State In-
come Tax. Work is in process to represent this subject in a 

bit of different form so we don’t muddy the water. 
 More Property Tax Relief for Disabled Vets. Up-
dates to current legislation needs to be made to correct for 
inflation. 
 Transfer of Teaching Credentials from other 
States. This is needed to meet current teaching needs in 
California. 
 
If you have any questions give me call, email, or whatev-
er and we can discuss it.  
 

Vern McNamee, LTC, USA Retired 
 Legislative Chairman  

Redwood Empire Chapter MOAA (CA30)  
707 972-3066  

vernonmc@mcn.org 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Addendum to January 2023 Voice 
Latest Legislative Update 

  
Information just came in and needs your immediate attention! 

 
CALMOAA 3rd VP for Legislative Affairs, Jeff Breiton, for-
warded a letter he sent to Governor Gavin Newsom via email 
to: which I send to for your information and future action. We 
will be using this as a template to be presented to our As-
semblymen and State Senators. Please stay alert - once 
more, this will be an all hand effort. 
 
“Governor Newsom; 
 
“Assembly member James Ramos has introduced AB 46, 
"Exemption of Military Retirement form State Income Taxes". 
We truly appreciate Assembly member Ramos for recogniz-
ing the significant contributions our military retirees and their 
spouses provide to California's work force development and 
the $168 billion dollars the Defense Industry brings to Califor-
nia each year. Governor Newsom, it is time that California 
joins the other 49 states that currently provide an exemption 
on military retirement from state income taxes and support 
AB 46. 
 
“Department of Defense Actuary Reports show that Califor-
nia had 165,502 retirees in 2010, and that number was re-
duced to 149,430 in 2020. That same DOD Actuary Report 
reveals a continued decline in California's military retiree 
population, which as of 2021 has shrunk to 128,561. The 
decline in California's military retiree population has a nega-
tive impact on federal funds that flow into California. Those 
federal funds follow the military retirees to the state they re-
tire in. Both AZ and NV have seen an increase in their state's 
military retiree population during this same period. 
 
“A 2021 study, conducted by the California Research Bu-
reau, California State Library on "National Economic Impact 
Studies states; California is home to the nation's largest con-
centration of military personnel and other national security 
activity. The study states that in 2020 military and national 
security activities generated an estimated $168.7 billon in 
economic activity, approximately 5.4% of California's econo-
my. 
“Military retirees, with an average age of 42, who have spent 
the last 20 years serving our country as Medical Profession-
als , in field of National Security, as Engineers, Aviation 
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BLONDE girl in her late teens, wanting to earn some extra 
money for the summer, decided to hire herself out as a 
"handy woman”...and started canvassing her nearby well-to-
do neighborhood.  
 She went to the front door of the first house and 
asked the owner if he had any odd jobs for her to do.  "Well, 
I guess I could use somebody to paint the porch. How much 
will you charge me?" 
 Delighted, the girl quickly responded, "How about 
$50?" 
 The man agreed and told her that the paint and 
brushes and everything she would need were in the gar-
age.  The man's wife, hearing the conversation, said to her 
husband, "Does she realize that our porch goes ALL the 
way around the house?" 
 "That's a bit cynical, isn't it?" he responded. “She”s 
young and realizes she needs the experience.”   
 The wife replied, "You're right. I guess I'm starting to 
believe all those dumb blonde jokes.” 
 A few hours later the blonde came to the door to 
collect her money. "You're finished already??" the startled 
husband asked. 
  "Yes," the blonde replied, "and I even had paint left 
over so I gave it two coats."  Impressed, and anxious to go 
see, the man reached into his pocket for the $50 and hand-
ed it to her, along with a $10 tip. 
 "Thank you," the blonde said, "And, by the way, it's 
not a Porch, it's a Lexus." 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

A farmer goes to the market to sell his horse for 
$2000, and a man buys it from him. The farmer says he’ll 
deliver it to the man in one week’s time. But halfway through 
the week the horse dies. 
            The farmer offers to refund the man’s money, but the 
man chooses to buy it anyway. The next week the farmer 
sees the man and asks him what he did with the dead 
horse. 
            The man says, “Oh, I held a lucky draw. Fifty dollars 
for a chance to win a horse. A hundred people entered, and 
I collected $5000.” 
            The farmer is shocked and asks, “But wasn’t anyone 
upset about the horse?” 
            The man replies, “Oh yes, only the winner. But I re-
funded him his $50.” 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

 Some guy bought a new fridge for his house. To get 
rid of his old fridge, he put it in his front yard and hung a sign 
on it reading “Free to good home. You want it,  you take it.” 
The fridge sat there without anyone looking twice. He even-
tually decided that people were too mistrustful of this deal. 
So he changed the sign to read “Fridge for sale $50.” The 
next day someone stole it. 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 
SEE “Pub Crawl” on Page 4  

Maintenance, Engineers, Space Force and Vocational 
Trades provide the state with a valuable work force. Many 
military retirees already have security clearances, and are 
ready from the first day of retirement to enter national secu-
rity professions that California, currently has a shortage of. 
Studies conducted by the San Diego Military Council clearly 
show that these 2nd careers generate millions of dollars of 
additional revenue for local communities, counties and Cali-
fornia from local taxes, sales taxes and state taxes on the 
salaries of those 2nd careers. 
 
“Keep military retirees and their valuable skill set in Califor-
nia and support AB 46. 
 
“Respectfully. 
 
Jeffrey L Breiten, 3rd Vice-President. Legislative Affairs” 
CALMOAA website: https://www.californiamoaa.com/  
 
National MOAA: website: www.moaa.org 
NEVER STOP SERVING 
 
Submitted by: 

Vern McNamee, LTC, USA Retired 
 Legislative Chairman  

Redwood Empire Chapter MOAA (CA30)  
707 972-3066  

vernonmc@mcn.org 
           

 
Redwood Empire Chapter member 

CPT WILLIAM ANDERSON, USA 
 

Is offering his service to  
members and veterans in need. 

 

 He realizes that the country is presently go-
ing through a rough time, because of the present 
COVID-19 virus and shelter in place, there are a 
lot of people with many different needs. He is of-
fering to our members and any veterans organiza-
tions his help.  
 As a landlord he can repair many house 
issues for our their members. FREE!  They only 
need to pay for parts.  
 He can transport supplies. He lives in San-
ta Rosa. He owns 57 properties in this state alone 
and is his own maintenance service. He does 
many kinds of things. He still offers a weeks worth 
of goods and 5 gallons of gas to needy members, 
vets and classmates. 
 Anyone can call him and he will give you 
more details.  Call: William Anderson at 707-331-
0366 

 
EDITORS NOTE: 

This MOAA VOICE had portions of the columns 
with nothing on it.  Rather than leaving them 
blank, we have decided to fill them with humor 
(Jokes), so enjoy….rrs 
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SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATIONS 
  

The application period for COL William G. Brey 
Scholarships will open on January 1, 2023, and will close on 
March 15, 2023. Closing date is firm. Those eligible to apply 
for scholarship assistance are children, wards, and lineal 
descendants (including grandchildren, great-grandchildren, 
and great-great-grandchildren, natural or adopted) of living or 
deceased officer, warrant officer, or auxiliary members of the 
Chapter. Scholarship eligibility is limited to those pursuing 
undergraduate academic and professional certificate pro-
grams. Applications will not be accepted for support of grad-
uate studies. 

Our experience is that it can take some time for pro-
spective applicants to gather all the required supporting doc-
umentation, then prepare and submit the completed applica-
tion before the cutoff date. We therefore recommend that 
Chapter members advise eligible family members of scholar-
ship availability and contact information early enough to give 
them sufficient reaction time. 
 Application forms are available. They may be ob-
tained by writing to: 
        Secretary, Redwood Empire Chapter, MOAA 
        Post Office Box 2801 
        Santa Rosa, CA  95405-0801 
  
or by directly contacting Scholarship Committee Chairman: 
        Susan Linch 
        4825 Glencannon Street, 
        Santa Rosa, CA  95405-7911  
        Phone:  (707)538-3342 
        or e-mail: srmomx5@comcast.net  
 
 Susan will provide them immediately to all interested 
parties by fastest means available. 
 
 
 

“Pub Crawl” is BACK!! 
by Ken Johnson 

 

 After the closing of the restaurant in the casino that 
we have been using for the past several months we went 
about trying to find new facility that would best meet our 
needs. After researching several of the facilities that would 
provide a pub like feeling (open bar) it was decided that the 
best place to meet would be at the Epicenter. There will be 
a change in the day of the week that we meet. Starting  Jan-
uary 10, 2023 we are all set to meet the SECOND Tuesday 
of each month at 11:30. We may be either in the Trophy 
room or the back of the restaurant. As far as the menu 
goes,  there is a weekly special which is normally very good, 
and a number of items we don't get at our lunches.  
 There is no one place that will meet all of our interest 
or needs. If in the future we feel the need for a new environ-
ment or a different experience we will put that on the table 
and talk about it.  
 A special thanks to those who have helped locate a 
new place to celebrate pub crawl, especially Susan who's 
giving me a lot of support. PLEASE NOTE THAT THIS A 
CNANGE IN THE WEEK THAT WE MEET  
 Any other questions, please call your President  
Ken Johnson.  (408)466-6764.   

 

  
 
 
 

 

COMING SOON!!!!  
THE COL BREY 

 SCHOLARSHIP AND  
MERIT AWARDS 

HAVE BEEN REVISED TO  
REFLECT GRADES, MERIT, 

AND HUMANITY!!! 
OPEN TO: 

    

High school seniors or High school graduates 
•   to pursue a college degree 
• to enroll in a professional training program such 

as fire prevention, electrician, police protection, au-
to mechanics, culinary school, or comparable train-
ing programs. 
• college undergraduates 
• previous applicants of the Brey Scholarship 

The Brey  Scholarship is limited to a maximum of 
two awarded scholarships per applicant.       
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A guy is imprisoned for his first time. On his first 
night, a few minutes after lights out, his cellmate moves clos-
er to the cell bars. Awhile later, someone from another cell 
shouts “Number 13!” His cellmate and the entire block burst 
into laughter. The new prisoner finds this strange. 
            Shortly after they were done laughing, another inmate 
shouts “33!” and the entire block of inmates again starts 
laughing. “27!” shouts another inmate. More laughter follows. 
The new prisoner is now completely puzzled. 
            “What’s going on? Why is everyone laughing at num-
bers?” he asks the cellmate. 
            “Oh!” replies the cellmate, still giggling. “Thing is, 
we’ve been in here for so long, we’ve told the same jokes 
until we eventually know them all, so we decided to give 
them numbers. So instead of saying the entire joke, you just 
say the number and we know which one it is.” 
            Astonished, the new prisoner decides to see if that’s 
true. He goes over to the cell bars and shouts “Number 72!” 
All the inmates explode into a massive laughter. The entire 
block is roaring, to the point where his cellmate is now on the 
floor, rolling with laughter. The new prisoner is now dumb-
struck and completely lost. 
            “Which one is Number 72?” he asks the cellmate. 

In between laughs, while trying to catch his breath, 
his cellmate says, “We’ve never heard that one before!” 

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

SEE “Pub Crawl” on Page 4  

(A Sonoma County Main Chapter event; all members are more than welcome) 
 

Buffet Luncheon, Thursday, January 26, 2023 

 Epicenter, 3215 Coffey Lane, Santa Rosa 
Socializing 11:00 to 11:45 am, Meeting starts, Lunch 12:00 noon 

Cost (including tax and tip) - Price $26.00 
 

  Salad: Caesar Salad 
 

  Lunch: Spaghetti with Meat Sauce ~ Pesto Chicken Breast   
     Green Beans with Mushrooms ~ Marinated Vegetable Salad 
  Dessert: Cookies.  Water, Iced Tea, Hot Tea and Coffee 
 

  Enclosed: is my check for my advanced reservation ____ persons @ $26.00 each. $_________ 
 

  Note: All must make RESERVATIONS Please Pre Pay if possible.  (Late options only Pay At Door). 
            Information is needed for head counts for the meals and making on name tags.  

NO RESERVATIONS or Walk-Ins will cost $30.00 per person 
   

  Donations: Col. Brey Scholarship Fund (Fully Tax Deductible) $________ TOTAL: $___________ 
 
Guest Speaker: Jack Tibbetts, Director St. Vincent De Paul 
 
Name: ________________________________________, Phone: ( ____ )______________________ 
 
Guests: ______________________, _____________________, ______________________, _____________________ 
 
________________________, ______________________, ______________________, _________________________ 
Please list the names of all guest, so that we can make NAME TAGS for them too, thank you. 

 

Make check (s) payable to: RECMOAA 
To: MOAA, Redwood Empire Chapter, P.O. Box 2801, Santa Rosa, CA 95405 

 
***** PLEASE BRING A RAFFLE PRIZE IF YOU CAN ***** 

Two 90-year-old guys, Leo and Frank, had been friends 
all their lives. When it became clear that Leo didn’t have much 
time left to live, Frank visited him every day. 
            One day Frank said, “Leo, we both loved playing base-
ball all our lives. Please do me one favor. When you get to heav-
en, somehow you must let me know if there’s baseball there.” 
            Leo looked up at Frank from his deathbed and said, 
“Frank, you’ve been my best friend for many years. If it’s at all 
possible, I’ll do this favor for you.” 
            Shortly after that, Leo passed on. 
            A few nights later Frank was awakened from a sound 
sleep by a blinding flash of white light. A voice called out to him: 
“Frank!…..Frank!”  
            “Who Is it?” asked Frank, sitting up suddenly. 
            “Who is it? Leo! It’s me. Leo.” 
            “You’re not Leo. Leo just died.” 
            “I’m telling you it’s me. Leo,” insisted the voice. 
            “Leo! Where are you?” 
            “In heaven, and I have some really good news and a 
little bad news.” 
            “Tell me the good news first,” said Frank. 
            “The good news is that there’s baseball in heaven. Better 
yet, all of our old buddies who died before us are here, too. Bet-
ter than that, we’re all young again. Better still, it’s always 
springtime, and it never rains or snows. And best of all, we can 
play baseball all we want, and we never get tired.” 
            “That’s fantastic!” said Frank. “It’s beyond all my wildest 
dreams! So what’s the bad news?” 
            “You’re pitching next Tuesday.” 
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MOAA WIVES CLUB 
(Sonoma County Main - All members welcome) 

 
 

 

  
 
 
 
 

TIME TO PAY YOUR 
DUES! 

ONLY $25.00 
Pay when you come to a luncheon or mail a check to Florence Wall at 

655 Chardonnay Place, Windsor, CA 95492 
 

The next meeting of the Wives Club will be a buffet lunch at the 
Epicenter on Wednesday, January 11th. The price is $25.00. Lunch is 
served promptly at noon. The buffet menu will be shrimp tempura, teri-
yaki beef strips, steamed rice, glazed carrots, house salad, and cook-
ies.   

If the Telephone Committee does not contact you, you may 
make a reservation up to the day before the meeting; however, cancel-
lations must be made by Monday preceding the meeting. For either sit-
uation, call Susan Linch at 707-538-3342. 

The guest speaker for January will be Susan Boyle from SAY, 
Social Advocates for Youth. This organization offers help to mainly 
people in their mid-teens to mid-twenties in these areas: youth crisis, 
housing, career and life readiness, and counseling. This promises to be 
very interesting and important. Please join us. 

 
Tina Lewis, Publicity 707-539-5546, tinalewis31@comcast.net 

 

SEE “Pub Crawl” on Page 4  
     

 

 

  

Redwood Empire Chapter 
Officers and Directors for 2023 

President: Maj Ken Johnson, USAF 408-466-6764 

2nd Vice President 1/Lt Donald J. Nowacki, USANG 707-595-1047 

Secretary: Cpt Robert R. Safreno, USAF 707-795-3963 

Treasurer: LCDR Tim Morgan, USNR  707-695-9293 
Imed. Past President: CPT Lee P. Hoskins, USA 707-328-2316 

   
      CAL-MOAA Director, Area I  

  Cpt Tom Walther, USAF 530-673-5499 
 

      Directors-at-large - Term 2023-2024 

  Martina Lewis 707-539-5546 

  Susan Linch 707-538-3342 

  LTC Gary Meagher, AUS 707-544-4089 

  Mary-Gwen Neisingh 707-481-7614 
   

      Directors-at-large - Term 2023 

  Capt R. Lee Berry, USMC  707-308-4160 
  Mrs. Myrna M. Hurst  707-468-0146 
  Donna Poulter 707-576-0513 
  CPT Lewis Wall, USA 707-837-7389 

   
      Directors Representing Sub-Chapters: 

Mendocino: Mrs. Myrna M. Hurst 707-468-0146 

Sonoma Valley: Maj B. K. White, USMC 707-996-1335 

   

1st Vice President (NONE AT THIS TIME)   

MOAA VOICE 
Co-Editor Tim Morgan 707-695-9293 

E-Mail Tim Morgan blackcloudbrew@comcast.net 

Editor Mail Distribution Bob Safreno 707-795-3963 
E-Mail Bob Safreno Shadowbob1@juno.com 

Online …….. http://www.redwoodwmpiremoaa.us 

Publication Title: MOAA VOICE is a newsletter of the Redwood Empire 
Chapter, Military Officers Association of America (MOAA). Statement of 
Frequency: Published monthly. Authorized organization’s name and 
address: MOAA Redwood Empire Chapter, PO Box 2801, Santa Rosa,  
CA 95405-0801. Cost of publication: FREE 

2023 DATES TO REMEMBER* 
*COVID-19 Virus could change all these events and dates!  

JANUARY: 
 1st  Dues for 2023 are payable at this time  
 3 rd  BOARD MEETING - 11:30 am    
 10th Deadline for submission of MOAA-VOICE information. 
 10th “Pub Crawl” at Epicenter, 11:30 am  
 11th Wives Club Luncheon, Epicenter  
 25th United Veterans Council meeting 
 26th Luncheon, Epicenter – Installation of Officers  
FEBRUARY: 
 1st Proposed target date to publish the 2023 Roster 
 7th BOARD MEETING - 11:30 am 
 8th Wives Club Luncheon, Epicenter     
 10th Deadline for submission of MOAA-VOICE information 
 14th “Pub Crawl” at Epicenter, 11:30 am  
 22nd United Veterans Council meeting 
 23rd Luncheon, Epicenter 
MARCH: 
 7th BOARD MEETING - 11:30 am 
 8th Wives Club Luncheon, Epicenter    
   10th Deadline for submission of MOAA-VOICE information 
 14th “Pub Crawl” at Epicenter, 11:30 am  
 15th Deadline for submission Scholarship Applications 
 22nd United Veterans Council meeting 
 23rd Luncheon, Epicenter 
April: 
 4th BOARD MEETING - 11:30 am  – Scholarship winners 
 10th Deadline for submission of MOAA-VOICE information 
 11th “Pub Crawl” at Epicenter, 11:30 am 
 12th Wives Club Luncheon, Epicenter 
** 27th Luncheon, Epicenter 
** 26th United Veterans Council meeting 
May: 
 2nd BOARD MEETING - 11:30 am  – Scholarship winners 

  9th “Pub Crawl” at Epicenter, 11:30 am  
 10th Deadline for submission of MOAA-VOICE information 
 10th Wives Club Luncheon, Epicenter 
** 14th Armed Forces Day – Rose Parade, Santa Rosa 
** 24th United Veterans Council meeting 
** 25th Luncheon, Epicenter 
 29th Memorial Day Ceremonies  
June: 
 6th BOARD MEETING - 11:30 am 
 10th Deadline for submission of MOAA-VOICE information 
 13th “Pub Crawl” at Epicenter, 11:30 am 
** 3rd / 10th / 17th Saturday, Picnic at Two Rock?  Honor 
 Scholarship Recipients 
**    28th United Veterans Council meeting 
July:  
** 4th BOARD MEETING - 11:30 am  – selection of nominating committee 
 10th Deadline for submission of MOAA-VOICE information 
 11th “Pub Crawl” at Epicenter, 11:30 am 
 12th Wives Club Luncheon, Epicenter    
** 18th  "Pub Crawl" Daily Grill, Graton Resort & Casino 
** 26th United Veterans Council meeting 
** 27th Luncheon, Epicenter  
August:  
 1st BOARD MEETING - 11:30 am 
  8th “Pub Crawl” at Epicenter, 11:30 am 
  9th Wives Club Luncheon, Epicenter  
 10th Deadline for submission of MOAA-VOICE information 
** 13th / 20 th Saturday, Riverfront Regional Park, Annual BBQ 
 23rd United Veterans Council meeting 
    

** = Not Confirmed at this time ~ CNX = Cancelled ~ UNK = Unknown         
06/32/06 

 
 
 
 

2022 
Officers 

President: Dayle Johnson  
Vice President: Liz Warren  
Secretary: Tina Lewis 
Treasurer: Florence Wall 
Parliamentarian: Donna Poulter                     

       408-466-6764 
       707-763-6957 
       707-758-9739  
       707-837-7389 
       707-576-0513 


